[image: image1.jpg]



D.E.E.P. Community Education Program

This program is given by the Ocean County Department of Corrections.  D.E.E.P. (Divers Environmental Education Program) focuses on the affects of litter and pollution on sea life, the ocean and our environment.  Field trips are conducted to Gull Island Park.  Third and fourth-grade students in Ocean County schools are able to participate in this hands-on program.  

The Corrections Department divers and community education presenters give an informative class as they talk about many types of marine species found right in Ocean County.  The students are able to see and touch Sea Stars, Horseshoe Crabs, Spider Crabs and other types of marine life.  The divers collect litter from the water at Gull Island and do a show and tell about what they find.  This is extremely important because it shows the children how much litter can be found in a small area.  The divers talk about where the litter may have originated and why it is in the water.  In addition, the affects of litter on marine life and people are also discussed.  The children are able to see first-hand the connection and become aware of the importance of changing the attitudes of those who litter.

The Ocean County Department of Corrections partners with Jenkinson’s Aquarium.  The aquarium often provides the many varieties of crabs and other sea life for this interactive program.  This program is excellent and the students love it!  Even the adults who attend walk away with a new sense of appreciation for the ocean and its wonders and beauty.
A similar interactive program can be developed in areas where resources support this type of activity.  

